
BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON  

RESOLUTION 2022 – 7.11 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PURCHASE OF SERVER CAGE FOR THE ADMINISTRATION 

OFFICE  FROM CDW-G THROUGH COOPERATIVE PRICING SYSTEM AGREEMENT WITH 

THE MIDDLESEX REGIONAL EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION (65MCESCCPS)  

 
WHEREAS, the Mid Jersey Municipal Joint Insurance Fund (JIF) has certain 

requirements related to Cyber Security that the Borough is required to comply with; and   

 

WHEREAS, the Borough has achieved Tier One status with the JIF and seeks to achieve 

Tier Two status; and  

 

WHEREAS, in order to achieve Tier Two status, the last requirement is to enclose the 

Borough computer server in a locked server enclosure; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Borough Clerk has determined that the required equipment is available 

from CDW-G through the Middlesex Regional Educational Services Commission 

(65MCESCCPS); and  

 

WHEREAS, Pennington Borough joined the Middlesex Regional Educational Services 

Commission by Resolution 2013-7.4 in July of 2013; and   

 

WHEREAS, CDW-G located in Cherry Hill, New Jersey is an authorized dealer for the 

desired equipment and has provided the Borough with  quote #MVNT047 for a APC NetShelter 

SX 24U Deep Server Rack Enclosure – 3006; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified that funds are available for this 

purchase in the Administration budget line item 2-01-20-100-000-225;  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Borough Council of the Borough of 

Pennington that the aforesaid purchase of one (1) APC NetShelter XS-24U Deep Server Rack 

Enclosure-3006 for the Administration Office is hereby authorized in an amount not to exceed 

$1,847.89 as per quote MVNT047 dated June 23, 2022 from CDW-G.       

 

 
Record of Council Vote on Passage 

COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. COUNCILMAN AYE NAY N.V. A.B. 

Angarone     Gross      

Chandler     Marciante     

Gnatt     Stern     

 

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Borough Council of the 

Borough of Pennington at a meeting on July 5, 2022. 

 

                                                                                       

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk 


